REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 17th August 2021 in the Village Hall.
Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), D Rushbrook, T Davey, L Bassett, S Pittam, T Rednall, and the Parish Clerk C Dickson. DCllr G Nurden, and 6 members of the public were in attendance.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.

1-08) Apologies for Absence

Cllrs R Holt, R Jenkins P Bagshaw, M Barnes, C Mutten.

2-08) Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

None received.
3-08)  Minutes of Previous Meetings
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 5th July 2021 were approved, with 1 abstention. The minutes will be signed by Cllr Hale as Chair of the meeting.
4-08)  Matters Arising

None raised.
Public Participation
[Cllr Rednall joined the meeting]

District Councillor Grant Nurden gave an update: the first sod has been turned for the new food innovation centre.  Construction is due to start soon.

There is £75 remaining of the BDC Ward Grant for local community groups.  

The summer edition of Broadland News is now out, with an article on Reedham Riverside.  

The final submission date for the Community at Heart Awards is the 12th September.
Public

Several members of the public spoke against planning application BA/2021/0248/FUL and urged the Council to continue their objection to houses being built on the plot.  Comments on the application from Cllr Bagshaw were read to the meeting.
5-08) Planning Application comments submitted
a) BA/2021/0235/FUL - installation of ground source collector and 90 solar panels at land adjacent to Reedham Old Hall, 2 Church Road. The Council unanimously ratified the submission of ‘no objection’ comment. 

b) BA/2021/0254/COND - variation of Condition 4 of BA/2007/0283/CU to allow opening hours 08:00hrs to 22:00hrs Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays at Crouchens Stores, 48 Riverside.  The Council unanimously ratified the submission of ‘no objection’ comment.

6-08) Planning Applications to discuss
a) BA/2021/0248/FUL - redevelopment to provide 3 new residential dwellings, ancillary car parking and landscaping at Hall’s Yard, Riverside.  The Council unanimously voted to object to the planning application: it is outside the development boundary and therefore contrary to the Broads Authority policy DM35; its location makes it susceptible to both pluvial and fluvial flooding; now that the development of the site is no longer linked to the redevelopment of the adjacent Sanderson Marine site it does not fit the BA spatial strategy SP15; the emerging local plan, GNLP, has identified and met the housing need for Reedham and therefore these dwellings are not required to fulfil Reedham’s housing allocation.  The Council unanimously resolved to ask Cllr Nurden to request the application be considered by the Broads Authority Planning Committee.
b) BA/2021/0262/HOUSEH - proposed balcony to primary south elevation with proposed access via replacing the existing bay window. Proposed rear extension in line with neighbouring property at 4 Quay Terrace, NR13 3TG.  The Council unanimously voted no objections.
c) 20211233 - Single storey side and rear extensions at Avocet, 2 The Hills, NR13 3TN. The Council unanimously voted no objections.
d) 20211314 - first floor side extension at 33 Station Road, NR13 3TB. The Council unanimously voted no objections.
7-08) Delegated Authority to the Clerk to submit planning comments in between meetings
The Clerk requested the Council approve delegated authority to submit comments on planning applications that need a response between meetings.  No comments will be submitted without email and/or telephone consultation with all members of the Council.  All comments will be ratified at the next meeting.  The delegated authority can be withdrawn at any time by a vote of the Council. 

The Council unanimously resolved to give the Clerk delegated authority to submit comments on planning applications that need a response between meetings, and also the delegated authority to request the District Councillor call in any applications for scrutiny by the relevant District Council or Broads Authority Planning Committee if necessary. 
8-08) Items for the Next Agenda
Dog waste bin at the Station

More cycle racks on Riverside
Public
Peter Smith informed the Council that the change to the litter bin signs on Riverside has worked.  Apart from the occasional fish and chip boxes on a Friday and Saturday, the bins are no longer overflowing.
Cllr Hale assisted Peter Smith in cleaning the road signs on Freethorpe Road.  Thanks were given to Peter for his help with both the litter and road signs.

Cllr Hale gave an update on the visit Jerome Mayhew had to Reedham at the end of July.  Cllr Hale emailed Jerome 3 issues that had been raised: 
· excessive lighting in the station car park – Network Rail will install more dark sky friendly lighting

· car park charges and the resultant cars parking in the surrounding roads rather than paying – Network Rail will not change their charging policy, if the village feels there is a problem then the PC could consider requesting double yellow lines at problem parking areas, although there would be a cost to this

· the safety of the road bridge by the station – Norfolk County Council and Network Rail are being consulted but this may take some time.  
9-08) Time and Date of Next Meeting.

The next scheduled meeting is Monday 6th September 2021 at 7.30pm, at the Village Hall, subject to Coronavirus restrictions.  
The meeting closed at 20.09.
Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….
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